
 
 

 

 

  

 

  
 

 

>1203 West Riverside Avenue, Spokane, WA 99201-1107 
509 838 8240 / nacarchitecture.com 

Seattle / Spokane / Los Angeles / Columbus 

April 15, 2025 

 

 

Capital Projects Advisory Review Board 

 

c/o Talia Baker, Program Specialist 

Department of Enterprise Services 

 

Re: Project Review Committee Vacancy – Design Industry Architect 

  

Dear Board Members: 

 

Please consider this my official letter of application for reinstatement to the Project Review Committee 

for the Design Industry – Architect position. I am currently a Principal at NAC Architecture, a nationally 

recognized design firm with offices in Spokane, Seattle, Los Angeles, and Columbus, OH.  I have been a 

licensed architect in Washington since 1992. 

 

Serving on the PRC for the past six years has been extremely satisfying, both personally and 

professionally.  The knowledge I have gained from the many different experiences of my fellow 

committee members has been invaluable.  The wide range of construction projects that come before 

the PRC has given me an immense appreciation for the many different perspectives critical to the 

success of alternative delivery methods throughout the state of Washington.   

 

Recently, I had the opportunity to serve on the Project Feedback Process Workgroup, a subcommittee of 

CPARB and the PRC.  I’m proud to say this group’s work resulted in something tangible with the 

establishment of a process through which an interested party could open a conversation regarding a 

project that might not have been as appropriate and successful as it could have been.  At the very least, 

this process will give CPARB and the PRC a window into the alternative delivery world after project 

approval that otherwise may have remained silent. 

 

With nearly two dozen Design-Build and GC/CM projects in Washington State on my resume, I believe I 

have the experience and qualifications necessary to continue on the PRC. I would be honored to have 

the opportunity to again represent the architectural community and its vested interest in alternative 

delivery. 

 

I have included three references with contact information below.  Thank you very much for your 

consideration and I look forward to serving another term on the PRC.  If you have any further questions 

or would like additional information, please email me at tgolden@nacarchitecture.com or call me at 

509.623.2353. 

 

 

 



  April 15, 2025 

  2 of 2 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Thomas E. Golden, AIA, LEED AP 

Principal Architect 

509.623.2353 

tgolden@nacarchitecture.com 

 

 

 

REFERENCES 

Olivia Yang, Associate Vice President for Facilities Services 

Washington State University 

olivia.yang@wsu.edu 

206.718.0787 

 

Dave Johnson, Executive Vice President 

Hoffman Construction 

dave-johnson@hoffmancorp.com 

206.438.2762 

 

Jeff Gonzalez, Project Manager 

Department of Enterprise Services 

jeff.gonzalez@des.wa.gov 

360.407.7942 
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